
OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE

September 2, 2014

Present:  Tay Vaughan, Gary Loew, Steve Swanson, George Helz, Fran Armstrong,

               Helen Prince, Steve Dean

Absent:    Bill Gray, Donna Wilson


A regular meeting of the Operations Advisory Committee was held on Tuesday, September 2, 2014, at 6:00 PM in the SCA Office. The minutes of the August 5, 2014, meeting was approved as distributed. Tay Vaughan stated that he had written up the minutes from the Special Meeting on August 19, 2014, and sent them to the Secretary for the file.   Chair Tay Vaughan thanked George Helz for the excellent report with photographs of possible water drainage issues that George observed during recent storms and commented that he appreciated that committee members are willing to step in to take on a project when asked.

COMMUNITY MANAGER’S REPORT

A written report is attached to these minutes.  The following is in addition to that report.

1. Tobacco Barn:  Steve Dean stated that he had asked Jeff and Howard of Reality Homes to look at the barn and give us an estimate of the scope and cost of the work that needed to be done. Their assessment was that the quote from the Amish  

($20,000 - $25,000) was fair and to use the Amish as this is their area of expertise. We obviously do not have the money at this time. Gary Loew suggested that we could use some of the poplar trees in the community that have been/will be cut down, take them to a sawmill and have the trees cut in to siding and then do the siding replacement ourselves, like a “barn-raising,” which would cut down on the money we would need to raise for materials and labor costs. Steve will ask Steve Yoder (Amish man) to come over and give us specific details on what needs to be done and costs.  Obviously there will be some parts of the job that we cannot do with volunteer labor. 

Discussion centered around how to raise the money needed. Helen suggested that we have a fund-raising drive to get members to donate to a restoration fund rather than billing the community. It was noted that the early restoration was funded by private donations. It was decided to have a presentation at the Fall SCA Meeting. Gary Loew and Carl Fleischhauer (Tay will contact Carl to get his consent) will talk about what has to be done and how much money we need to raise; Helen will chair the fund-raising and will prepare a fund-raising donation form for the meeting. There will be a follow-up article in the next SCAN. 

A question was raised about using the $7,000 we already have for the roof and put it toward the other restoration. Steve Swanson will check with Peter Stathis to see if that is okay, but most of the committee thought that earmarked funds cannot be used for any other purposed. (UPDATE:  the “roof” repair fund can only be used for roof repairs.)
2. Water Distribution System  

Steve Dean spoke about the on-going problem with water leaks. The MRWA(Maryland Rural Water Association) told Steve that they are purchasing the latest in new technology that can pinpoint underground leaks. They indicated that they may use SC as a training site for this equipment. They also told Steve we may be eligible for grants if we need another new well. Steve said that we need to think into the future to replacing Well #1 as it is 60+ years old. Well #4 is in the Aquia aquifer (arsenic levels are lower than well #3 which was closed down)  and with the new technology of Well #5, we can re-route #4 water to the water tower and blend it with water there which is from the Piney Point-Nanjemoy aquifer. 
Steve noted that he still needs to check the chlorine level in the water daily. He is training Nick to do the chlorine readings—Nick does it on the weekends already—and he has a temporary water license and wants to go for a full license. Bonnie Penn can also do chlorine readings. Tay suggested that we look into the cost of a fully automatic control panel to add Wells #1 and #4 to it. 

3. Buildings, Grounds, Roads, and Pools

a. Chestnut Cabin: The problem of water draining around Chestnut Cabin was raised by Fran Armstrong, who asked that this continuing situation be addressed at all meetings. The outside drain continually fills up and overflows. The problem, stated s Steve may be that the drain is clogged with dirt and debris and needs a commercial “roto-rooter.” The one we have is too small for the job. He will look into this problem.


Fran also noted that there is a pipe under the porch that has water in it and no one seems to know why it is there. She suggested that Steve contact Karen Lucas and/or Frank Caldwell, who both have some historical knowledge about Chestnut, to see if they know why the pipe is there.
b. Community House: Helen stated that the kitchen screen door needs repair.

c. No-Parking signs at South Beach slip Road:  There were lots of complaints to Bob Ruhling this past weekend about the signs. People parked there anyway, but not on the road itself, but on the grass verge where there were no boats.  Donna Wilson put the signs up because people were parking their cars on the road and others could not get down to the beach with a car to unload and/or people were getting “parked-in” and could not get out.  It was noted that if we move the canoes that are there and put them on racks, that people could park on the grass verge so long as they do not block access to the beach on the road. We need to notify those boat owners again and if no one claims the canoes, we can remove them ourselves. 

d. SMECO: They have notified Steve that they want to put all of the power lines underground. The question of the right-of-way on our property was raised by several homeowners.  Can SMECO do the job without our permission? Do they have eminent domain for this?  What are the legal issues here?  According to our records there are no clear rights-of- way as our community was not platted like other planned communities. 

George stated that the SCA Board needs to negotiate with SMECO about this issue.


It was the consensus that Steve Dean should ask SMECO:



(1) Can you provide us with proof of easement (right-of-way).



(2) What is the time frame for this project?

(3) Will you work with Comcast and Verizon to get the cable and phone?

     lines underground?

(4) What about house hook-up? No cost to homeowner? Minimal cost?

The OAC also asked Steve Swanson to take this issue to the SCA Board. We will discuss this further at our October meeting.

OLD BUSINESS

1. Grading the boatyard/pool slope:  Steve has contacted Morgan Russell to get a proposal for the work based on Ken Romney’s plan. 

2. Lake Ann-Stage 2 after takedown: Discussion was postponed until the October OAC meeting.

3. Problem of boats/trailers parked overnight at South Beach:  There have been several times when a trailer was parked at South beach parking lot for several days and even for a period of 10 days. The offender is Danny Hamilton. After discussion, it was recommended to the Board that they write a letter to the person in the family who is a member, Sue Hamilton, informing her that having the trailer there is in violation of parking rules at South Beach and is subject to rules enforcement, which is towing, and we further recommend that a similar letter be written to anyone else who violates the parking rules. 

NEW BUSINESS

1. Storm Water Management Inventory:  George Helz inventoried the issues as he observed them during recent storms and took pictures. He noted that we also have some erosion issues in ravines as a result of water coming off roads and properties. Some of the road-side problems can be fixed by our crew, but some others need an engineering study before proceeding with remediation.  Before beginning to explore the engineering study, we will send a communication to the community via eSCAN asking them to let us know of any water erosion problems they may have on their property as a result of run-off during storms, and to document them with pictures if possible. 

We also need to encourage homeowners to alleviate some issues, which may include installing guttering and downspouts to keep water away from their homes.


Once we get all the feedback, verify and confirm all of the problems, then we can get the engineering study. Steve D. has talked with Morgan Russell who is used by the county to do storm water management and they can get the permits.

Fran stated that we need to respond to Margaret Dunkle to let her know we are working on this problem but we are not spending money or effort until we have know the scope of all the problems.

2. Management system for implementing OAC-approved projects: postponed until October meeting

3. Kudzu: This committee recommends to boat owners to trim your own kudzu off your boat lockers and boats. 

4. Removal of trees on Arnie Petty’s property impacting pool:  Helen read an email from Ken Romney stating that Arnie is fine with cutting down the two trees (mulberry and chestnut) that put debris in the pool. He wants the logs and asked the crew to take away the leaves and branches. Motion by Gary Loew, seconded by George Helz, to accept the proposal from Ken/Arnie to remove the trees, passed unanimously. The proposal also stated that Arnie also gives permission to have the swale for water management at the pool on part of his property, and again, if any trees need to be removed, Arnie wants the wood. 

5. Swimming pool concerns:



a. General cleanliness of the pool area has been mentioned by several

                         people over the summer. It was noted that the lifeguards do not seem to

                         have any jobs to do, such as trash pick-up, sweeping the pool deck, 

                         etc., when they are not actually “lifeguarding.” Sometimes the office is 

                         empty and there is no sign-in sheet, but there are several lifeguards on

                         the premises and only one in the chair.  Some of these comments

                         were made by adults who have been pool managers or lifeguards who 

                         said they were required to do these types of jobs.



   Since we will have a new pool manager next year and a new Pool

                         Committee Chair, the OAC would like, before the pool opens and

                         Lifeguards and pool manager hired, to see the list of duties and

                         responsibilities of each, which should include basic maintenance and

                         cleanliness of the pool area.



b. A need for re-landscaping in the pool was observed by Helen and Steve

    

   Dean. There is a small patch of grass between the pool deck and the

   fence that should be removed and replaced with gravel or other 

   hardscape as it cannot be mowed and requires a string trimmer, and

   there should also be some type of hardscape under the fence perimeter

   to allow the lawnmower to cut the grass without have to use the string 

   trimmer. This would help make the job of Nick and Gerald easier and

   keep the pool yard neat.
6. Gate A Cabin: Nick Bohaska is ready to move in as a renter, but there are some maintenance concerns to deal with first. The bathroom floor needs replacing as do the tiles in the shower. The kitchen appliances need to be inspected with the possibility of replacing the refrigerator. Steve Swanson has offered to give us his refrigerator since he is doing a kitchen remodel. We have $3,000 to spend for renovations. Steve D. will talk to Jeff Roe of Reality Homes to get an estimate for fixing the bathroom issues. The possibility of giving Nick a reduced rent for a few months if we supply the materials and he does the work was discussed. We can make that decision when we get the estimate from Jeff Roe.


There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting is Tuesday, October 7, 2014.









Respectfully submitted,









Helen Prince, Secretary
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